
  
 
 
 

 
 

NEWSLETTER NO. 1 
August 25, 2022 

Dear parents,       

 
I can only hope that you spent a beautiful summer with your children and that 
they are looking forward to seeing us as much as we are looking forward to seeing 
them (again). ☺  
I wish our first graders that their excitement about a new beginning stays with 
them for as long as possible, preferably during the whole nine years. These days, 
our teachers are diligently preparing for the new school year in order to meet all 
our pupils’ needs. I will soon send you information regarding the care center as 
well as individual classes. 
Please find below the list of our grades together with the names of their 
respective class teachers for the new school year. 
 
I. E1 - Mgr. Hana Ondrušková 
I. E2 – Mgr. Štěpánka Hausková 
II. E1 – Mgr. Lenka Příhodová 
II. E2- Mgr. Gabriela Bohanusová 
III. E - Mgr. Alice Štoudková 
IV. E1 – Mgr. Markéta Navarro 
IV. E2 - Mgr. Natalie Szlauer 
V. E - Mgr. Kateřina Zemanová 
VI.E1 – Mgr. Kateřina Svobodová 
VI: E2 – Mgr. Jitka Kynčlová 
VII. E1 – Mgr. Liana Barney 
VII. E2 – Mgr. Jindřich Švub 
VIII. E - Mgr. Radka Faltýnková 
IX. E – Mgr. Kateřina Zemčíková, M.Litt. 
 
Our team is growing and expanding. We are looking forward to welcoming new 
colleagues and it is our pleasure to provide them with our full support. 
Our bilingual team for this year will be formed by Ms. Lesley-Anne, Ms. Jericho, 
Ms. Linett (Spanish teacher), Mr. Danny, and a new member - Ms. Oli. 
 

A few information for the new school year: 
 

THE FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL – September 1 (Thursday), 2022 

The classes will be held from 8:00– 8:45 AM.  Parents of our new first graders 
may stay with their children in their classrooms. The school canteen and the care 
center are not open on this day. 
1. E1/2 parent-teacher meetings: from 9 AM. In the meantime, your children 
will be taken care of and looked after by our care center assistants. 

 
 THE SECOND DAY OF SCHOOL – September 2 (Friday), 2022 

Timetable information (homeroom with class teachers): 
 

• 1. E1/2: 8 AM – 9:40 AM (the care center is open for its enrolled pupils) 

• 2. – 5. E: 8 AM– 11 AM (followed by the care center) 

• 6., 7., 8., 9. E: 8 AM– 12:35 PM 

 
 

What is waiting  

for us this month: 

 

September 1                

Formal opening of the 

new school year;                  

1st year parent-

teacher meetings                

(9 AM) 

 

September 6                   

2nd - 9th years                  

parent-teacher 

meetings (4 PM) 

 

September 30  

Assembly for the first 

stage bilingual 

students. Pupils are 

invited to come 

dressed in the color of 

their “House“. 

(The dress code does 

not apply to our first 

graders who will first 

be ceremonially 

placed into their 

“Houses“ on the day of 

Assembly). 

SEPTEMBER 23 

Headmaster’s 
holiday 

 
September 28 

National holiday 
 

 



 

     THE THIRD DAY OF SCHOOL – September 5 (Monday), 2022 

Timetable information (homeroom with class teachers): 

• 1. E1/2: 8.00 – 9.40 (followed by the care center) 

• 2. – 5. E: 8 AM– 11 AM (followed by the care center) 

• 6., 7., 8., 9. E: 8 AM– 12:35 PM 

 

THE FOURTH DAY OF SCHOOL – September 6 (Tuesday), 2022 

Timetable information (homeroom with class teachers): 

• 1.E1/2: 8 AM– 10.45 AM (followed by the care center) 

• 2. – 5.E: 8 AM– 11 AM (followed by the care center) 

• 6., 7., 8., 9.E: 8 AM– 12:35 PM 

• 4 PM: 2nd ~ 9th grade parent-teacher meetings – we kindly ask you 

for your attendance as your signature of various documents is required 

☺  

THE FIFTH DAY OF SCHOOL – September 7 (Wednesday), 2022 

Timetable information (homeroom with class teachers): 

• 1. E1/2: 8.00 – 10.45 AM (followed by the care center) 

• From this day onward, the classes will be held according to a provisional 

timetable without afternoon extracurricular classes 

• 2. – 5. E: 8 AM– 11 AM (followed by the care center) 

• 6., 7., 8., 9. E: 8 AM– 12:35 PM 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING THE FIRST SCHOOL DAYS 
 

• The school will be closed on August 29 & 30 due to staff training. 

• The care center opens on Thursday (September 2) at 6:30 AM 

and closes at 5 PM. 

• From September 7 onward, the classes will be held according to a 

provisional timetable without compulsory afternoon or 

extracurricular classes. 

• From September 12 onward, the classes will follow a regular 

timetable including both afternoon and extracurricular classes. 

• We kindly ask you to use the online system and online payment 

method to order and/or cancel meals. We also kindly request new 

pupils’ parents to personally visit the school canteen office within 

the office hours on Tue/Thu between 7~8 AM. 

• A Headmaster’s holiday will take place on September 23 due to 

teacher training. I hope the weather will allow you to enjoy this long 

weekend! 

 

I wish you a beautiful and relaxed beginning of the new school year and I am 
looking forward to our mutual cooperation. We cannot wait to see you all soon. 
 
On behalf of the entire bilingual team 
Mgr. Taťána Bahnerová 
Deputy Headmistress for Bilingual Classes 

 

3rd – 7th October  

 teambuilding course 

for our sixth-graders 

More information 

expect from your class 

teachers in 

September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


